Library Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
8/19/2010
In attendance:  Librarians- William Shuluk, Frank Dowd, Jane Charles, Tim Bishop, and Cindy Campbell; Learning Resources  Assistant- Peggy  Phetterplace; Staff Assistant -Heidi Swanson; Lee Campus Faculty members- Dr. Rozalind Jester, Dr. Dale Hoover, Dr. Mark Herman and Prof. Andrea Kopp; District Dean of Learning Resources Dr. Edith Pendleton, and student Joy Marotti.
1. Reviewed handout of Advisory Committee purpose. There needs to be minor changes in 

how members of the committee are appointed. Bill will write changes and get approval.
       2.  The library staff completed a full inventory of book/film collection. This will ensure   accuracy/integrity represented in ALEPH and OCLC. Committee members were briefed on the the re-clamation project with CCLA and OCLC.  Intensive weeding continued and both circulating and reference collections were shifted, including the Law Collection being re-integrated into the main Reference Collection.

       3.  
We have almost completed the Magazine/Media area for students which include topics    in current events, entertainment, fine arts, science, and pop culture.  There will soon be a 40” flat screen with wireless earphones available for previewing films.

4. Through the collection development program, we have added new data bases i.e.     Dissertation Abstracts, Historical Abstracts, Gale Virtual Reference upgrades, News-Press and OVID.  We have significantly cut back print journal/magazine subscriptions. Much of our Reference Collection is now found in delivered electronically i.e. Oxford, Gale Collections.
5. Jane Charles is heading up the Library Film Series.  Three films will be shown:  “Fresh,” “Prom Night in Mississippi,” and “The Weather Underground.”  The Director and Producer of “Prom Night in Mississippi” are coming to do an anti-prejudice presentation in conjunction with the showing of the film. The Foundation is assisting with the funding.
6. The Library will continue working with Professor Dana Roes-Kern regarding student art shown in the library.  The Rush library plans to have a reception and art show again this year.
7. We have two new Librarians, Tim Bishop and Cindy Campbell.  Staffing in the library will continue to be an issue. Research indicates FGCU services only 11,000 students and has a Library staff of 34-36 people.  We have a staff of 12 and service upwards of 15,000 students.
8. We are assisting in the hiring of an adjunct librarian to service the Hendry-Glades Campus.  We have also developed a small print reference collection for them.
9. The district Library budget to support subscription databases is about $85000. 
10. GOBI software has been implemented to streamline the acquisitions process. Cindy
was the lead on this project and trained the Librarians.

11. Lib guides are available and easily updated.  Faculty can work with librarians on creation of Lib guides.  Our goal is to have a comprehensive set of Lib Guides to support the curriculum at Edison.

12. The Library budget remained approximately equal with last year.  The Foundation and Facilities have assisted with funding for special projects such as pay for new furniture and computers and the magazine/media area.  

13. Due to the pressure of a high growth rate in our student population, we are in the process of making some physical changes.  We have relocated the Research/Reference  Desk to J204.  The old Research Desk is now the Information Desk, and it is staffed by students who can help with minor technical and directional queries and direct students to where they can receive research or circulation services.  The Education Curriculum lab on the 3rd floor is now a large study room, so no space was lost with the change.  We will be removing the cabinets and adding furniture in the near future.  

14. The library conducted a survey of the student population last year and found the issues some of them had with the library were related to lack of space and noise.  Some students requested that we extend hours.  Overall the survey showed satisfaction with our services. Library staffing issues will need to be addressed before we can extend our hours in any significant manner.
15. Bill advised that all Advisory Committee members are invited to attend staff and collection development meetings throughout the year. It is difficult to get Advisory Members together on a routine schedule and attending staff and collection meetings will enable members to keep abreast and observe Library functions on a regular basis.

Committee members will receive an e-mail notification on meeting dates/times.   

The meeting adjourned at approximately 11:15am.
